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We hope everyone has had a great summer. Fall is always a beautiful season, as the
colors start changing on the trees.

Most of our affiliates do not meet in the summer, but are planning for the coming year.

St. Anthony of Padua Council of Catholic Women

St. Anthony of Padua CCW had a great year. It was my first year as President and I was
very lucky to have all of the help that I did! I had the opportunity to be on the National
Council of Catholic Women magazine! It was an absolute honor to represent Utah. In
May, CCW had our closing banquet at the Carbon Country Club. It was a great night
having yuammy drinks, dinner, and getting to spend time with one another. We are
planning to have our first meeting for the new year on September 14. We will meet in the
church basement at 6:30. I invited Landrie Anderson from Go Gold Memorial to talk
about her organization that supports childhood cancer awareness. We will paint rocks for
her memorial walks. We plan to have meetings monthly. We also are hoping to have
another Witches Bingo coming in October! We are so excited for the new year!

St. Helen’s CCW

We had our first meeting in August to start planning the events for the year.

Marsha Murphy and Pat Musich attended and volunteered at the NCCW Convention in
Salt Lake City. It was a great success.

We are currently planning the annual yard sale and Bazaar for December.

We will be making plans to participate in the Council Sunday in October.

St. James the Greater CCW

The activities since May at St James are:

1. End of year dinner and last mtg in May. Also, elect new officers.

2. June we got together and cleaned the church grounds. Yard and garden work.
3. Clean church after renovations.

4. 100th year celebration in September. Sell cook book with all recipes from
parishioners.

5. Oct. we will have bowling party to benefit a charity.

Our first mtg is next Tues. 12th.

We had several members of the Deanery attend and volunteer at the NCCW convention
in August. We all enjoyed it.

We are planning our fall EDCCW meeting at St. Helen’s Sunday, October 8.
Pat Musich
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